
Spring Term Dates 2024 

Please inform us if your child is  
unwell  and can’t attend school on their first day of 
absence. It is really important that you contact the 

school office and that you provide a reason for their 
absence. 

You can call us on :  
0151 477 8320 

Sylvester Primary Academy 
St. John’s Road 

Huyton 

Knowsley 

L36 0UX 

Tel: 0151 477 8320 

www.sylvesterprimaryschool.co.uk 
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Date Event 

12.3.24 Class Photograph 
Day 

12.3.24 Islamic Enrichment 
in Year 5 

13.3.24 Key stage 1 visit to 
Imagine That 

13.3.24 Year 3 to visit  
Huyton Library 

14.3.24 
(9am) 

School Nurse Drop 
In 

14.3.24 Year 6 Football 
Tournament 

15.3.24 Wear Blue For  
Bobby Day 

19.3.24 
and 

20.3.23 
Parents’ Evening 

20.3.24-
22.3.24 

Year 5 residential to 
Colomendy 

20.3.24 
(am) 

Key Stage 2 Kinball 
Festival 

21.3.24 World Poetry Day 

21.3.24 
Judaism  

Enrichment in Year 
6 

25.3.24 Easter Assembly 

26.3.24 
(9.30am) 

Rock Steady  
Concert 

26.3.24 
(pm) 

Key Stage 1 to visit 
St. Gabriel’s Church 

26.3.24 
(2.15pm) 

Key Stage 2 Easter 
Parade 

26.3.24 
(4pm) Governors’ Meeting 

27.3.24 
(9.15am) 

Reception and Key 
Stage 1 Easter 

Parade 

27.3.24 
(am) 

Attendance  
assembly 

27.3.23 
(1.15pm) Finish for Easter 

Wellbeing Tip of 
The Week 

Focus on one 
thing at a time 
if possible. We 

often multi-task 
and lose the  

enjoyment of 
the task we are  

working on. 

Dear parents & carers, 
Hope you are all well. Next Tuesday is class photograph day, so 
please make sure all children are wearing full uniform and look 
nice and smart on that day. If your child normally has PE on 
Tuesday, please ensure that they come into school dressed in 
their full uniform. 
Have a lovely weekend,  
 
Ms Harrison, 

Principal 

Our whole school attendance target is: 96% 

Our whole school attendance this week is: 92.8% 

Reception B:         88.5%                           Year 2:       93.7% 

Reception T  :       88.8%                            Year 3:       92.9% 

Year 1:                    97.9%                            Year 4:       94.9%                       

Year 1 / 2:              94.3%                             Year 5:       86.5% 

                      Year 6:       91.6% 

World Book Day 

We had a great day in school on Thursday this 

week, celebrating World Book Day. Instead of 

children dressing up they all brought their fa-

vourite books in and had a chance to talk and 

write about these. These will all be displayed 

in our school library, so 

that  

everyone can have a 

read. 



 

Class Class Superstars Dojo Champions Reader of the week Playground star  

Reception B Harrison H Rose B   

Reception T Ivy C Mason S   

Year 1 Phoebe H Lucca C-C Matthew R Lucca C-C 

Year 1 / 2 Sienna L Ava-Rose W Henry T Henry T 

Year 2 Kienna W Sinead E James A Nylah B 

Year 3 Oscar O’H Teddy D   

Year 4 Lukas W-J Ito H Hallie H  

Year 5 Faith J Ava H Maggie B  

Year 6 Nathan D Layla J Dillon W  

  

Happy ‘March’ Birthdays 
Axl – Lucas – Gracie – Thomas – Harry – 

Adelaya – Anthony – Mrs Welch - Amelia – 
Nathan – Thomas – Sinead – Erela – Mala’ika 
– Lucy – Miss Gilhooley - Vlad – Ava – Matei 

– Jason – Dottie – Mrs Addison - Mason – 
Isaac – Hunter – Miss Bewley - Amelia – 
Finey – Ivy – Joseph – Lilliana – Zachary  

Parents’ Evening 

Our next Parents' Evenings will be taking 

place on Tuesday 19th and Wednesday 20th 

March for all classes from Reception to Year 

6 with the exception of Year 1/2 and 5 who 

will have their parents' evening on the 19th 

and 25th March. 

We are now using a new booking system 

called SchoolCloud which is used right 

across the country.  

The new booking system relies on the data 

that we have in our school management  

information system. SchoolCloud will  

authenticate the user based on their first 

name, surname, child's first name, child's 

surname and date of birth. 

If the data that is input by the user does not 

match what we have on our system then it 

will not allow you to log in and make a  

booking. If this occurs, then please call the 

school office so we can verify the details and 

ensure that it matches correctly so a booking 

can then be made. 

The last date for making bookings for  

Parents’ Evening is 17th March. 

Important notice 

Two incidents have been reported to Knowsley Local 
Authority of a man knocking on people’s doors claiming 

to be from the Council’s Education Service. Please  
remember that any visits to parents would be arranged 

in advance and Council staff have an identification 
badge which clearly shows their photo, name and a 

statement which confirms they are a Knowsley Council 
employee. If in any doubt about a person’s validity, 

contact the Council’s Customer Services team on 0151 

School Nurse Drop in session 

There will be a drop in session with our school nurse 

on 14th March at 9am in school. Call in if you have 

any health concerns about your child that you would 

like to discuss or just fancy a cuppa and a chat! 

Thank you 


